RELEASE IN PART

From:

Mills, Cheryl D < MillsCD@state.gov>

Sent:

Thursday, February 24, 2011 4:17 AM

To:

Н

Subject:

Fw: Ferry

Fyi

---- Original Message -----From: Kennedy, Patrick F

To: Nides, Thomas R; Mills, Cheryl D

Cc: 'Denis_R._McDonough

Sent: Thu Feb 24 01:53:05 2011

Subject: Re: Ferry

The sea gods continue to frown

Weather worsening

Latest USN weather report indicates ship departure in 20 / twenty hours

Incoming flites cancelled because of weather thus no other alternative

Anticipate ship sailing 0500 local friday morning (1000 pm thursday DC)

Making arrangements for charter flite for late afternoon friday

---- Original Message -----

From: Kennedy, Patrick F

To: 'millscr@state.gov' <millscr@state.gov>; Nides, Thomas R

Cc: 'Denis_R._McDonough

Sent: Wed Feb 23 23:52:06 2011

Subject: Ferry

Seas still very high

AFRICOM confirms sailing not feasible

Could be a long as 18 hours before seas calm

All aboard safe with plenty of food and water

Ship has been reprovisioned

Also seeing if we have any additional pax that we can round up and get libyans to allow onboard

As bad as this sounds airport reportedly a mess, thousands stranded there, riot police suppossedly had to intervene, and several europeans airlines cancelling flites

UNCLASSIFIED U.S. Department of State Case No. F-2014-20439 Doc No. C05779511 Date: 12/31/2015

B6

B6

Will advise of any changes

Regards

Pat